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There are a lot of Class Reunions coming up the end of September, and I hope those of you attending have a great time. Maybe we’ll have some pictures of these reunions to post next issue!  

And let me remind you to please remember to send me your updated e-mail address if yours has been changed.  It helps lots! 
Ruth Ann Cox wanted me to let everyone know that her husband, Ted, passed away in April of this year.  It’s always sad to lose one of our Olney Memory people.  Ruth Ann said that Ted always looked forward to reading the Olney Memories. 
We have quite a few new members that have been added to our group. Everyone remember to send in your “memories” and I will post them as they are received.
Ann Weesner King                                 
Pianoann97@aol.com                             
======================================================
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Roger Gerber

rogergerber@cableone.net
 

Surely there are some who do not know they can access online newspapers. 
For those who wish to read Olney Mail (News, Obituaries, etc..) can go to:
http://newslink.org
 

Under U.S. Newspapers click BY STATE
Click on ILLINOIS
Under DAILY
Click on OLNEY: mail
 

I chose this link because it covers several other cities. If they are only interested in the OLNEY newspaper, 
they can use this link.
http://www.olneydailymail.com
 

Roger Gerber
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 

Ann Landenberger Hill

anthill3@hotmail.com 

My grandfather was an orchard-man. Apples and peaches!!!!  Ross Landenberger was his name…..

Ann Hill

-----------------------------------------------------------------

Marvin Doolin                                  [image: image2.jpg]



doolin@starband.net
I haven't written in quite some time, but I read every issue, Ann.  Thank you very much for all your work.

I found the comments about employers in Olney interesting, and I hope some more are mentioned.  During my years in Olney (4th grade through HS - 1953 - 62) I became aware of the vinegar plant at some point, and at the time it was called Alton.  My impression was that it bottled Alton vinegar and Hardin cider, though I was never in the plant and don't remember knowing anyone who worked there.  My Daily Mail route included West North Street in 1957 or 58, and if I remember correctly the plant was very near the intersection of the B&O and IC railroads.  Might that answer the question about transportation?  I feel sure there were orchards in the area, but I don't remember one in particular.

Alton was familiar to me since both my parents had relatives who lived in Madison County, and I knew of Hardin, but only later learned it's in Calhoun County where orchards are plentiful.  I haven't seen an Alton Vinegar or Hardin Cider bottle in years, but I've been buying peaches from a young man from Calhoun County who parks his pickup at the intersection of IL 100 and US 67 several mornings a week, so the orchards are still in business.

I knew a number of people who worked at the shoe factory.  And who could forget the noon whistle?  My brothers and I, and other neighborhood boys, used to scrounge for scraps of leather south of the building.  We had big ideas of making something with them, but I don't think we ever made anything worthwhile.

The oil fields employed quite a few people then.  There were tool pushers and roughnecks that I remember in particular, mainly because the job titles sounded exotic.  A neighbor was a Diamond Bit (I believe that was the name of the company) supplier, and he pulled a long trailer behind an Oldsmobile loaded with what I think must have been sections of shaft for the drills.

Marvin Doolin
Class of '62
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

          
Dean Adams

imbumbie@gmx.com
Here we go again with Olney Memories ringing bells. UnaTarpley’s memories of cars and Gib Miller’s comments in the last OM brought back more memories. Regarding cars, classmate Keith Sutton drove a 1932 Ford pickup. Donovan Conour, Louis Stivers and Loy Mackay drove Model A sedans. Our 6 foot 8 inch basketball star Tom Ross (’44),  drove a Model T and Reubin Von Almen (’44) drove a heavy 1925 Buick. It’s funny the odd things we remember. I recall Reubin had his Buick rigged with a Model T coil so when he  touched his bumper to yours, you got a big shock.

I drove a 1930 Model A Ford coupe (see below left). After I retired from the Aerospace industry I spent a lot of time restoring Model As. I restored one as a replica of my high school car. (see below right)
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Fellow OMer Gib Miller (‘45) and I spent some time together in the 40s. That’s him looking out the window in the picture below. Gib’s brother Wid was in my class. We were both in the Army Air Corp. Also looking out the window is fellow OMer Barbara Wharf Berger (‘45) and in the rumble seat is Billie Weber (’45).  I don’t remember the two fellows and neither does anyone else.
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 In the photo below...Gib and I worked together for the Pure the summer of 1944 in a work gang. He is on the right in the picture below. Next is George (Brownie) Brown (’46) and Harold Schmalhausen (‘46) whose father was proprietor of Schmalhausen’s Drug Store. He was the brother of fellow OMers Bette and Bob Schmalhausen. Next is Jack Forest (‘45). He became an Army General. (See my column in OM #80). I’m pictured after the next two non Olneans and after me is Gene Wilson (’45).
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Dean Adams

Class of ‘43
 Roger Gerber 

rogergerber@cableone.net
This picture was listed under "Olney, IL..
Does anyone know anything about this?  I got it off the Internet. Maybe someone can read or recognize the name on the Livery Stable.
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Below is another picture of HS Students in 1911 that I found. 

[image: image8.jpg]Olney - 1911 HS Students




Roger Gerber

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Ann Weesner King
Pianoann97@aol.com 

How many remember shopping at Sherman’s Department store with our mothers for school clothing, sheets and towels or looking through the pattern books at patterns for sewing and then picking out fabric from which our mother’s would make beautiful dresses for us!  Here’s a bag from Sherman’s!  
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Ann Weesner King

Class of ‘60
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Harvey Zimmerle

HARVEYZimm@aol.com
I came across an article on Grist Mills and decided to Google Richland County, Illinois  to see if they had any Mills and found more than I bargained for, [image: image10.png]


 all the way back to the early days of pioneers and early farmers.

 In the beginning…………
  http://genealogytrails.com/ill/richland/richlandhistory_settlement.html
http://genealogytrails.com/ill/richland/bios1.html
Harvey Zimmerle

Class of ’57 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com                                      
I was going through some of my parents papers and ran across this clipping they had cut out and saved from the Olney Daily Mail (I could tell from an ad on the back side). This was the draft board release showing a list of men to be inducted through the Selective Service for the armed forces.  There is no date on it but I would think it must have been during the early part of  WW II.  Maybe someone will recognize some names and give us
an approximate date. 
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Ann Weesner King
Class of ‘60

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Marcia Bristow Todd                                                        [image: image12.jpg]



petesake2@comcast.net                                                                 
Hi Ann, 

Keep up the good work. I very much enjoy reading about Olney although my family left there when I was in 8th grade. Prior to that, we lived in Dundas.  What a great place to grow up.  In reading the memories, the Arcadia Theatre was mentioned and I wonder if anyone remembers the  Bride of Frankenstein was playing at the theatre and my sister Nancy Bristow laid in a casket in the lobby as the bride.  Also, Nancy is trying to find someone from Olney about in the early 50's.  Her name was Madeline Carol Churchwell.  If anyone knows of her, I would appreciate hearing from them.  Great to hear all the memories! 

Marcia Bristow Todd

I would have been in the class of "59       
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

========================================================================================================
